From: gprzybyl@optonline.net [mailto:gprzybyl@optonline.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2011 7:24 AM
To: Stephen Haines
Cc: Cathy Hill
Subject: Re: Skull Base Coding
 
Dear Steve
Thanks for sharing your interest in re-examining the skull base codes.  This is an issue that I have discussed with Jim Evans a few times in the past.  The environment at the RUC is challenging, with greater hurdles to achieve greater value than is present in current codes.  In general, the perception of some voting RUC members and CMS is that an endoscopic or percutaneous procedures should be valued less than a similar open procedure (quicker recovery, less postoperative E&M services, etc).  The pituitary endoscopic code was developed along with several endoscopic codes a number of years ago (2001, published 2003).  As anticipated, the pituitary code was valued similar to (slightly less) than the open code.  I believe the CPT code development for the endoscopy codes was by the Coding and Reimbursement Committee, with Jeff Cozzens and/or Pat Jacob as the advisors putting together the language.  In determining whether your group feels that it is worth the effort to develop a series of endoscopic skull base codes to mirror the open codes, you should consider the similarity/differences in skin-to-skin operative times (will represent about 50% of the physician work value and about 25% of the total RVU once practice expense and professional liability costs are added in) as well as similarity/differences in hospital length of stay and postop office visits (representing about 35% of the physician work value).  If the endoscopic approaches do not significantly increase operative time and/or postoperative visits (and expect RUC/CMS to ask why a less invasive approach requires more postop work), then there will not be additional work value obtained for the new codes.  On the other hand, if revisions are needed for accurate coding and to facilitate payment that is being denied because unlisted codes are used as the open codes do not reflect the work being performed, this would be reason enough to develop new codes.  Perhaps representatives of your group could meet with the CRC at the AANS meeting in Denver (I have copied Cathy Hill of the Washington office to keep you apprised of the date/time/location) to discuss the options and ramifications.  Our CPT and RUC advisors are typically present at this meeting.  Because of the length of the CPT cycle, any proposed changes would not take effect until 2013.  Feel free to give me a call on my cell 908-507-3348 if you'd like to discuss this further before then.
Greg


